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President’s Notes 
 

DID YOU VOTE? 
 

As you may have heard, the lack of resident  
participation resulted in our failure to meet the  
required quorum to complete our Board of Direc-
tors election at the April 11,2023 meeting.  
 

The meeting is rescheduled for Wednesday, May 
10, 2023. If you have not done so, please com-
plete and mail your ballot. You can call  
The Inspectors of Election at (888)211-5332 to 
request a replacement/new ballot be mailed out. 
 

Please complete and mail back the self-addressed 
envelope. No stamp necessary.  Your participation 
is necessary and appreciated. 

 

HEATING UP: 
 

The Clubhouse pool heater has been turned on to 
get it ready for a summer of swimming fun. It 
should be ready in about two weeks. Enjoy! 

 

 

Gary Smith NHSB President 

  

 

2023 HOA Dues 
 
 

 

The 2023 New Horizons South Bay Association  
budget has been approved.  The 2023 HOA fees is now 

$477.00; a 4.38% increase. 
 
 

Don’t forget to call your bank to change your  
automatic payment. 

NHSB Board  

$477.00 

Kids—Buddy Bench Cap Collection Program 
 

Let’s keep the bottle caps coming… Your trash becomes a treasure to the Kiwanis who 
are using them to make benches for kids in our schools.   Let’s help  
 

New Additional Collection Container now located at Sports Center—Keep giving & 
recycling!!!! 

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 

Unit Resident Bldg. Status 

526  Joseph & Donna Rachurnas 611  Renter 

 519 Robin Early 600 Renter 

319 Gayle Tawa 212 Owner 

394 Caroline Joy Knight 405 Owner 

169 Debbie Lang  314 Owner 

 091 Sandra Heredia & John Molina 520 Owner 

206 Kathy & Dennis Rhee 305 Owner 

547 Kathy Edwards 613 Owner 

267 Andrew Rodriquez 110 Renter 

437 Jeonqqil Kim & Mihyan Jean 410 Renter 

By: Diana Wilkins, Orientation 

    If you have not had an orientation, please contact the 
office. 

 310-325-3080 

Annual Meeting  
2023 Election Night 

 

We did not have a quorum 
to conduct the Annual 
Meeting - Election on 

April 11, 2023. The meeting is  
rescheduled for Wednesday, May 10, 
2023 at 7:00 pm.  Residents that did not 
cast a ballot are asked to do so before the 
May 10 deadline.  If you are in need of a  
ballot, please call: 
 

The Inspectors of Election at: 
888-211-5332 

 

mailto:nhnewsletter@yahoo.com
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Manager’s Notes 
  
 

No Manager’s Report Submitted. 

 Janet Garcia, PMP Property Manager 

 Property Management Professionals 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Volunteers Needed 
 

What will happen when no one raises his/her hand to 
be on board?  What happens when the pool of  
volunteers runs dry? 
 

New Horizons South Bay is only as good as the 
amount of support it gets from the residents.  We 
are slowly depleting our available resident volunteer  
resources.  The common theme in all our clubs and 
activities is there are no new residents joining and 
taking on leadership roles.  There is a lack of  
understanding of the importance  the role  
homeowners/residents play in these activities.  
Fearing the time commitment and responsibility, the 
community is feeling the void. 
 

As evident in our April 11, 2023, Annual Meeting 
and Election, the lack of owner participation and  
interest meant we did not meet the required quorum 
and were unable to complete the election, conduct 
our annual meeting and ultimately are forced to  
reschedule the Election until the required  
participation by owners is met.  Complacency is  
settling in our community and eventually New  
Horizons will not have a flourishing, thriving  
Association. 
 

Finding volunteers, motivating residents, training 
new participants to take over tasks is a daunting 
task. This is challenging for our community’s  
survival in maintaining continuity of association  
leaders and managers.  We need to tap into the  
excitement and energy new residents bring to their 
new home.  We need to impress on them how  
important and relative it is that they join and  
become part of New Horizons.  We currently have an  
obligatory Orientation meeting where the rules and 
expectations are explained and where new residents 
gain an understanding of how our community  
functions. 
 

If a resident has a skill set that would benefit the 
community, please reach out to the Association, and 
see if your talents can be matched to any of our  
various clubs and activities.  This is a perfect way to 
meet residents, become part of the activities and 
benefit from the camaraderie.  The more active and 
team minded volunteers our community has, the 
more actions can be undertaken. The result is a  
better place to live.  Having experienced members 
mentoring and nurturing newer participants and 
providing them with the skills required to take on 
greater responsibility is the only way to build a 
broad and deep pool of future leaders in our  
community. 
 

We encourage all residents to reach out, participate, 
and invest in the community with their time and tal-
ents.  Join us, make new friends, become part of the 
network that makes New Horizons a wonderful place 
to live. 

 Sandy Spann, Editor 

Election Update 
 

Our scheduled 2023 Annual Meeting and Election Results on 
April 11, 2023, had to be rescheduled for May 10, 2023. 
The Election failed to reach the required quorum of total  
ballots. This is the second time in the last three years the 
Association has not met election guidelines. The Association 
is required to follow all the rules and regulations in  
accordance with State guidelines. The following was done 
with the intent of making our election a success. 
 

• The Newsletter announced the election opening and  
    requested Nominations to the Board, 

• Outside election service was hired to conduct the election,  

• Nominee participation was encouraged in the Newsletter 
to ensure Owners had a variety of choices, 

• A Candidate Night was held which allowed members to 
meet, question and become familiar with the Nominees,  

• Ballots were sent out in accordance with the hired  
    election service guidance and election timeline, 

• Throughout the process, the Newsletter kept the  
    members/residents informed of the process, the  
    Nominees, Candidates Night, Ballot mailing dates and  
    subsequent Election Night Annual Meeting announcement. 

 

The Association did all this having made every effort in  
accordance with the State mandated rules and procedures 
and that the voter pool was cognizant of the process in a 
timely manner. 
 

The Association can only do so much to drum up enthusiasm 
in getting members to vote. When we fall short of our voting  
efforts, disappointment in the lack of involvement and  
interest in the Association is felt deeply.  
 

Elections matter and having representation matters in the 
day-to-day decisions brought before the Board. According to 
our By-Laws: 
 

3.11 Quorum and Approval Requirements. More than 
fifty percent (50%) of the Voting Power of the Associa-
tion shall constitute a quorum at all matters shall be a 
majority of the votes cast at a duly held meeting at 
which at least 301 valid ballots are cast.  

 

Your Voice, Your Vote, Your Power 
 

When we all vote, we make a difference in our  
community.  

 

In conclusion, every Owner is a member of the Association 
and is automatically registered and able to vote in every 
election. Together, all six hundred Owners have an oppor-
tunity to effectuate a positive result in the makeup of the 
Board resulting in policies that represent the whole Associa-
tion membership. We must reach out to all the members 
that the election is of the highest importance and that  
everyone’s vote counts. In future elections, we must reach 
out to our neighbors and ask: 
 

“Did you get your ballot? Did you vote?” 
 

Let us ensure that we hear from all the voters and that we 
as a community care about each other and our Association. 
 

 Sandy Spann, Editor 
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ANNUAL MEETING OF OWNERS  
and           

ELECTION NIGHT RESULTS           
                    

May 10, 2023 
Wednesday 

7pm 

Join the meeting from your Computer, Tablet or Smartphone: 
 

https://zoom.us/join  or 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81807786331?pwd=aUptK29FdTg3QzRhQkhpVjhNSkZHQT09 

 

Meeting ID: 818 0778  6331 - Passcode: 388945 
 

 
 

Mobile Dial In: (669) 900-6833  
Meeting ID: 818 0778  6331 - Passcode: 388945  

NEW HORIZONS 

SOUTH BAY ASSOCIATION 
Annual Meeting of Members Wednesday, May 10, 2023 

 

AGENDA 
 

Registration                                                           6:45
pm

 - 7:00
pm

 
                       

1. Close of Registration & Call to Order by the President.                 7:00
pm

 
2. Introduction of Appointed Inspectors of Election. 
3. Quorum determination by the Inspector of Election. 
4. Close of Polls and Counting of Ballots - Inspector of Election. 
5. Introduction of Current Board. 
6. Introduction of Candidates for Board. 
7. Approve Minutes - Prior Annual Meeting. 
8. Any other matter that may lawfully be brought before the Members. 
9. Election Outcome by Inspectors of Election. 
10. Adjourn to Organizational Meeting.                                      8:00

pm
* 

 
* Adjournment will occur following the counting of the ballots 

and announcement of the results of the voting. 
 

NOTICE OF THE ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING OF BOARD 
A Board of Directors organizational meeting may be held immediately following  

adjournment of the Annual Meeting for the following purposes: 
Election of Officers & Schedule First Regularly Scheduled Meeting of the New Board. 

 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81807786331?pwd=aUptK29FdTg3QzRhQkhpVjhNSkZHQT09
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Thank you. George Bunce 
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Nine years ago, a year after relocating to the South Bay to be closer to my family I  
purchased my forever home at New Horizons. The beautiful location and amenities  
promised a wonderful lifestyle.  I had an extensive career in Mortgage Banking, and after 
retiring in 2015 I was ready for a new challenge.  I currently work remotely for a Seattle-
based company assisting with customer service and daily operational tasks.  My past and 
current job experiences rely heavily on my ability to be a good listener, assist in problem 
solving and work within rules and regulations to serve everyone to the highest degree. 
While I enjoy traveling a few times a year, I am most happy to come home to New  
Horizons. I am so grateful to have found a home with such a strong sense of community.  
As a current HOA Board Member, I hope to continue contributing to the quality of life we 
all value while addressing the needs of you, my fellow residents.  Thank you for your  
consideration and I look forwards to serving our community. 
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March Golf Tournament 
March 28, 2023 

 

After three years, the New Horizons golf club was able to 
hold their first post-Covid tournament, the annual St.  
Patrick's Day Golf Tournament. The community responded 
well, and we had a great crowd with twenty-four players  
teeing it up on Saturday, March 18, the weather co-operated, 
and we all were able to enjoy a round of golf and a nice pizza 
lunch with our friends and neighbors. We intend to resume 
our regular monthly tournaments, so keep your eyes and 
ears open for our next tournament in April. All are welcome, 
and guests, too. 
 

 

March Golf Tournament 

March 18, 2023 

Mens 

  LOW GROSS LOW NET 

A FLIGHT 

  Julius Park 50   

  Rich Stoffer   52/47(Tie) 

  Tom Kasterko   53/47(Tie) 

B FLIGHT 

   Ryoji Matsukuma 57(Tie)   

  Steve Anderson 57(Tie)   

C FLIGHT 

  Bruce Kenney 56   

  Craig Conant   58/49 

Women's 

  LOW GROSS LOW NET 

A FLIGHT     

    Renee Chang 58   

   Toni Greenstone   61/48 

Culture Corner 
 

May is just around the corner, 
which means we can look for-
ward to the first of our summer 
barbecues on May 25! Now if 
the weather will co-operate! 
 

There are still many events scheduled at the 
Armstrong Theatre and smaller George  
Nakano Theatre, a cabaret venue across the 
plaza. Among these programs is Perla  
Batalla a “Latin Songbird” who sang with 
Leonard Cohen for six years. She will be  
doing a tour, of which one stop is our TOCA’s 
Nakano Theatre Cabaret, on May 12th & 
13th, at 7:00pm, in time for Mother’s Day. 
Call 310-781-7150 for ticket information. 
 

Next is “Native Gardens” from June 1st-24th, 
for those who want to plan ahead. Leave your 
name and phone number for reservations at 
424 243-6882, and someone will return your 
call about performances go online at  
torrancetheatrecompany.com. 
 

Kentwood Players next production is the 
popular “Rent,” a rock opera, from  
May 12th -June 17th, except for Memorial 
Day weekend. 
 

CSLB’s Musical Theatre West is performing 
“An American in Paris,” a dazzling musical 
with choreography based on George and Ira 
Gershwin’s music, through April 30th.  
Formidable!  
 

The Fountain Theatre of Hollywood performs 
plays which are thought provoking. The cur-
rent production, “The Life Span of a Fact” 
has been extended through April 29th. Be-
sides weekends, this theatre is open Mondays 
and has an unusual philosophy: pay what you 
want on Mondays.  Check the computer for 
further events. 
 

Remember to take time and smell the flowers 
at the South Coast Botanical Gardens.  
 

Enjoy! 
 

By: Shelly Zirkes     

Art Club new Name  

Arts & Crafts 
 

If you are interested in finding out more please call: 
 

Lynn Friend 203-247-8777 or Shelly Zirkes at 424-263-4512 
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Monthly Club Meetings  
 

Art Club (Ceramic Room) 
 12:30 pm to 2:30 pm                       Every Sunday 
 

Bridge Club (Town Hall) 
 Noon to 4:00 pm                             Every Monday 
 

Women’s Get Together Group (Lounge) 
 4:00 pm to 5:00 pm       2nd Tuesday of the Month 
 

Civic Affairs (Lounge) 
 2:00 pm to 3:00 pm        1st Tuesday of the Month 
 

Bingo (Town Hall) 
 2:00 pm (Town Hall)     2nd Thursday of the Month 
 

Bunco (Lounge) 
 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm        2nd Tuesday of the Month 
 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm        4th Thursday of the Month 
 

Men’s Golf (Golf Course) 
 8:30 am start                            Every Wednesday 
 

Ceramics (Sports Center) 
 9:00 am to 1:00 pm                   Every Wednesday 
 

Go Green Group (Lounge) 
 3:00 pm                   2nd Wednesday of the Month 
 

Board Meeting (Town Hall and via Zoom) 
 2:00 pm                    3rd Wednesday of the Month 
 

CIC (Condo Improvement Club ( Lounge) 
 7:00 pm                    4th Wednesday of the Month 
 

Ladies Golf (Golf Course) 
 9:00 am start                               Every Thursday 
 

Picnic Fun Club 
 10:00 am                    2nd Thursday of the Month 
 

Recyclables (by Clubhouse) 
 10:00 am                                         Every Friday 
 

Scrabble (Golf Room) 
 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm                        Next is May 5  
                              Every other Friday of the month      
 

Conservation Club (Lounge) 

 11:00 am quarterly                                Quarterly 

                                                                                  

Sunday Salon 

 3:00 PM                           3rd Sunday of the Month 

 

The Madrona Marsh 
  

 What can I do at Madrona Marsh?  

• Get out of the house or office and walk the trails. It’s good 

to get outside and enjoy our plentiful sunshine and our 

cool, clean ocean breeze. 

• Look for some of the native animals living here (bring your 

camera or binoculars). Our water-wise native garden has 

many drought-resistant plants suitable for your own 

home. 

• Stop by the Nature Center to see our art and science ex-

hibits and visit the Gift Shop. Ask about our regularly 

scheduled docent-led nature tours, seminars, classes, and 

birding groups 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 www.friendsofmadronamarsh.com 
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1.  Refillable Cleaning Supplies: 

You can buy ecofriendly non-toxic cleaning supplies 
nearby.  The Golden Triangle Shop located in  
Lomita (24605 Narbonne Avenue) provides a 
wide variety of products at competitive prices. If you 
are looking for refillable high quality and naturally 
made goods for your bath, body, kitchen, and home, 
visit the store and check out the products available. 

____________________________________________________

2.  Toxic Trash Collection Event – April 29 

Barbara Marriott, Chair 

  

YOU’RE INVITED 
TO CELEBRATE OUR 

RECYCLE VOLUNTEERS! 
 

Join the Conservation Club 
At our annual 

 
“Lunch for the Bunch” 

 
Luncheon on May 18th at 11:00AM 

 

Where: CHINA BUFFET 
3525 Pacific Coast Hwy 

 
 

The Price for non-Conservation Club 
attendees is $23.00 which includes an 
all you can eat buffet, a drink and tip. 
Checks should be made out to the Con-
servation Club and placed in the Con-
servation Club Box in the Clubhouse no 
later than May 17th, 2023. 
 

Your Invited!!!!! 
 
Remember – We recycle 4 U 
 

Conservation Club 

   10’ Round Rug - Free 
 

Pick up - Call! 
Ralph Di Libero at   310-891-3599 M

a
rk

e
tp

la
c

e
 



 

May 2023                                                                      www.nhsb.org                                                          Page 9 

WORK REQUESTS 
 

Call PMP 24/7 and follow the directions above.   
It’s a painless, paperless way to get your Work  
Request in the system and on the To-Do List.  
Work Requests forms are always available at the 
Clubhouse. 

 

New Horizons Rules to Live By: 
 When in doubt or have a question, please call the office at 310-325-3080 

ARCHITECTURAL REQUESTS 
 

Any alterations to your unit have to go through the  
Architectural Committee.   
 

Please submit requests as soon as your plans are 
finalized and let the office know when project is  
complete so it can be closed out!! 
 

Need Help? 
PMP is here for your 24/7 

 

Contact our Community Care Team at  
 

310-694-0600 
+When you are connected, 

Choose Option #1 
 

Then press the (*) to 
Talk to a live operator! 

GATEWAY 
Online Resident Portal 

 

 

With PMP GATEWAY you 
can: 

• Pay Your Assessments 

• Open Maintenance Requests 

• Access Documents & Forms 

• View The Community Calendar 

• And much more! 
 

QUICK, EASY, CONVENIENT 
 

1. Log in at connect.pmpmanage.com. 
2. Click "PAYMENTS" 
3. Select your payment options. 
4. Explore additional features: 

• Communication Preferences 

• Community Updates 

• HOA Documents 

Pool News 

 
 
 
Clubhouse Pool: 
 

The Clubhouse pool heating has been 
turned on for the 2023 season 
 
 

Sports Center Pool 
 

Sports Center pool is heated all year round.  

Enjoy the swim. 
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Affordable Internet for Seniors 
 

You may qualify for assistance on internet  
service.  Find out if you qualify by going to the 

Medicare.gov website. 
 

If you or someone you know needs help paying for  
internet service, you may qualify for a monthly  
discount on a new or existing internet service 
plan through a government program called the  
Affordable Connectivity Program (ACP).  You may 
also qualify for a one-time device discount of up to 
$100, to buy a laptop, desktop computer, or  
tablet from participating providers. 

 

To apply, visit AffordableConnectivity.gov or call 
1-877-384-2575 to request an application.  
Once your application is approved, you can contact a 
participating internet service provider to start re-
ceiving your monthly discount. Only one monthly  
service discount and one device discount is allowed 
per household. 
 

Research suggests increased broadband Internet  
access is associated with improved health outcomes. 
or finding the health plan that's best for you. 

Affordable Internet for Seniors 
(continued) 

 

Broadband makes it easier for people to take  
advantage of information on Medicare.gov, like  
comparing the quality of nursing homes and  
hospitals, Here are the ways your household can 
qualify for the Affordable Connectivity Program 
(ACP): 
 

• Based on your income 

• If you or your child or dependent participate in    
certain government assistance programs such 
as SNAP, Medicaid, WIC, or other programs 

• If you or anyone in your household already  
     receives a Lifeline benefit. 

 

Note: You may qualify for the ACP through a  
participating provider’s existing low-income pro-
gram. Visit the How to Apply page to learn more. 
 

Go to the Website and see if you qualify for the  
Program. 

www.affordableconnectivity.gov 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMDguNzI5MzY0MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5hZmZvcmRhYmxlY29ubmVjdGl2aXR5Lmdvdi9ob3ctdG8tYXBwbHkvP3V0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj0yMDIzMDMwOF9vdGhfcmVz
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMDguNzI5MzY0MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5hZmZvcmRhYmxlY29ubmVjdGl2aXR5Lmdvdi9jb21wYW5pZXMtbmVhci1tZS8_dXRtX2NhbXBhaWduPTIwMjMwMzA4X290
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMDguNzI5MzY0MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5mY2MuZ292L2hlYWx0aC9zZG9oL3N0dWRpZXMtYW5kLWRhdGEtYW5hbHl0aWNzP3V0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj0yMDIzMDMwOF9v
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMDguNzI5MzY0MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5tZWRpY2FyZS5nb3YvP3V0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj0yMDIzMDMwOF9vdGhfcmVzX2dhbCZ1dG1fY29udGVudD1lbmdsaXNoJnV0
https://www.affordableconnectivity.gov/do-i-qualify/?utm_campaign=20230308_oth_res_gal&utm_content=english&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery#other-programs
https://www.affordableconnectivity.gov/how-to-apply/
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Jaime Alvarez joined the New Horizons Maintenance staff in 1979 after 
working for the landscaping contractor team at New Horizons since 1973.   
 

He quickly was involved in all repairs needed in the buildings and common  
areas.  
 
Jaime is always friendly, courteous and willing to be of assistance. 
 
Jaime has been married to the love of his life, Bertha, and they have two 
grown children.  His son who lives nearby has blessed them with six grand-
children.  His daughter lives in northern California.  After all the years at New 
Horizons, Jaime is looking forward to enjoying his retirement at a slower pace.  
He has always wanted to travel and see the world, and retirement will allow 
him the time to explore. 

 
He is passionate about his job and the wonderful residents he has connected with as well as his 
coworkers that share the day-to-day duties and the camaraderie of the New Horizons staff. 
 
On behalf of the community, we will miss you.  Thank you for all your years of service . 
 
Please join us for a tribute and farewell send off in his honor. 

Gary Smith, President 

Jaime Alvarez 
Over 50 years at New Horizons 

 

Date: Wednesday, May 31st 

Location:  Clubhouse Lounge 

Time:  1:00 pm – 3:00 pm 
 

Please join us to bid farewell to  

”Jaime” 
 

Light refreshments will be served.  

All residents Welcome!!! 
 

Wishing Well 
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Quality Non-Medical Care 

In the Comfort of Home 

All Caregivers are thoroughly screened extensively trained, 

Our range of customizable services combine but not limited to: 

 

Trusted Care    Available 24/7 
 

Insured, Bonded, Licensed 
 
 

Allows clients to hire our caregivers on an hourly or as-needed 
 

basis, like hourly, 24 hours /live-in, live-out 

Phone:                               Fax: 
(310) 483-9739       (424) 263-5308 
 
www.adepttouch.com       adepttouchinhomecareservices@gmail.com 

 

1945 254th St. Lomita, CA 90717 

Personal Hygiene Mobility Support 

Errands Light Housekeeping/Laundry 

Turning and Transfers Personal Hygiene & Grooming 

Medication Reminders Meal Planning & Preparation 

Assistance with Daily Living (ADL) Pleasant Companionship 

Alzheimer’s / Dementia Bathing, Dressing Shaving, Oral Care 

Accompanying / Transporting   

 

Richard and Jemelie Klein 
NHSB Neighbor 

 

They met at work. They lunched 
together. They enjoyed watching 
the moon and stars from the  
Hollywood Hills. And now, almost 
60 years later, Richard and  
Jemelie Klein, are our New  
Horizons neighbors. 
 

“He’s the intellect, I’m the muscle.” says Jemelie 
 

After four children and seventeen grandchil-
dren, the couple settled in our little hamlet al-
most a year ago. The best part is that their 
daughter, Jana, lives just 2.5 miles away.  
“Living here means we get to see our grand-
daughter, Jamie Lyn, perform on stage at  
Redondo Beach.”  “It’s wonderful,” says Jemelie. 

 

Richard retired after 30 years with the railroad. 
To stay healthy, he likes to swim. “I like the pool 
and the treadmill,” says Richard. “They help my 
back. We also swim at the YMCA. It is nearby and 
I can do my aquatic exercises.”  Jemelie plans to 
play tennis with her original Pancho Gonzales 
racquet. 
 

Aside from being with their grandchildren, the 
couple’s favorite thing is a good old road trip. 
Jemelie says it is the freedom of the open road 
that pleases her.  
 

“We can stop when we want to, pack a picnic 
with diet Coke for me and coffee for him. We visit 
family in the Midwest from Minnesota to  
Tennessee.” 
 

So, wave at our new neighbors when you see 
them roll by. Who knows where their next adven-
ture will take them?! 
 

Kimberly Edwards, Newsletter Team 

 
Replacing your old Washing Machine? 

Wanted - Used Washing Machine 
Please call Maggie - 914-469-3257 

http://www.adepttouch.com
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Mr. Kent & Carlos Handyman Service 

Painting - Plumbing - Carpentry - Repair 
Let us add a little color to your life. 

Call - 424-355-3045 

 

 

A Full Service  
Landscape 

Construction and  
Concrete Company 

 

310-326-9818 

Art Club new Name  

Arts & Crafts 
 

We are a fun loving group, meeting weekly to create and 
learn our chosen art medium:  watercolors, drawing, 

painting,. 
 

We welcome new members and look forward to a fun 
time of just doing our craft in a social setting. 

 
Everyone learns and everyone benefits from the group. 

 
If you are interested in finding out more please call: 

 

Lynn Friend 203-247-8777 or Shelly Zirkes at 424-263-4512 
 

All are welcome!!!!! 
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Caregiver or House Cleaning 
 

Affordable Rates   -     Reliable European lady availa-
ble for Caregiver or House Cleaning (Elder Care Cer-

tificate) Assist personal care, meal prep, etc.… 
Live nearby – references upon request  

Call Anne at:                         424-271-1664 

Garage for Rent 
 

Access 6 - Garages BB 
 

$50.00/Month 
 

Call Rochelle at 310-257-4972 

THE BAY KING 

Dual-panned vinyl Windows and Doors 
Small family-owned business.  Quality product for a very 

Reasonable price.  For free estimate and referrals, please call 
Lindy at 310-387-9730 

Licensed contractor #842612 
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